

District of Lantzville Community Update

(Amended)
Garbage, Recycling & Organic Waste Collection
Knarston Creek Construction Update
Council Meeting Schedule &
Water System Maintenance

October 2010

Garbage, Recycling & Organic Food Waste

By now all residents should have received their new schedules and green bins for the new garbage, recycling and organic food waste collection. If you have not received your bins, please contact the District Office. The new schedule will begin the week of October 18th and residents can refer to their weekly schedules as to their pickup dates. Council and staff of the District thank residents for their patience during this transition time.

Knarston Creek Construction Update

The Knarston Creek Overflow Project construction is on schedule and is expected to be complete the week of October 18th. Council and staff of the District thank residents for their patience through the construction process.

Council Meeting Schedule to December

The Regular Meetings of Council to the end of 2010 are as follows:

- Monday, October 18 & 25
- Monday, November 8 & 22
- Monday, December 13

Unless otherwise noted, all meetings begin at 7:00 pm at the District Office (2nd Floor).

Community Water System Maintenance

During the month of October, the community water system fire hydrants are scheduled for annual maintenance. As a result of this maintenance, there may be some discoloration of the water and, while this should not affect the quality of the drinking water, we recommend that laundry be done on weekends or evenings to avoid discoloration of clothes, etc. The District apologizes for any inconvenience this may cause.

Water Meter Testing

Water users are encouraged to regularly check their water line for leaks by following these 2 easy steps:

- 1. Turn off all appliances and taps inside and outside of the home; and
- 2. Check meter by lifting the lid. If the triangle inside the glass is spinning you may have a leak in your line.

Please contact the District Office if you require any assistance

Burnina

Effective Friday, October 15th through to May 15th, 2011, residents are permitted to burn in their backyards without a permit. For further information, please contact the District Office or view the "District of Lantzville Fire Protection Services Bylaw No. 86, 2010" online at www.lantzville.ca.

Change in Planning Consultant and Approving Officer Hours

The District's Planning Consultant and Approving Officer will be available to the public on Monday afternoons from 1:00 – 4:00 p.m. Please contact the District Office to set up an appointment.

Office Closure

The District Office will be closed on Monday, October 11th for Thanksgiving. We will re-open on Tuesday, October 12th at 8:00 am. Council and staff wish you and your family a safe and happy long weekend.